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Observation Report

Type of inspection/observation:  
 Landfilling of Municipal Wastes

Site/Facility Name:  

Harford Waste Disposal Center Landfill

Location: 

 Harford









Date:  6/21/07

Remarks:

Inspected today.

1) An area of exposed wastes, excavated out to make a burial area for industrial food waste coming into the site has been present for 2-3 days, the operator stated.  The excavated material contains a large volume of trash, including putrescibles, has a potential to create odors and attract flies.  The operator stated he will get it all soil covered by day’s end.

2) A large volume of partially covered, uncovered wastes are also seen in the homeowners working face.  The operator stated this has been like this “for several days”.  The conditions described in (1), (2) constitute inadequate to no daily cover application as required by the permit.  The operator stated the face here will also be soil covered by day’s end.

3) The main working face for commercial haulers is now being used for transfer of unloaded wastes by dumpster to Bresco in Baltimore City.  The transfer is now allowed through written authorization by the Department.  Compliance with site complaint SC-0-07-SW-180 issued on 5/23/07 to the permit holder has been achieved.

4) No unacceptable waste types.

5) Litter is back under control

6) Soil coverage of the exposed wastes described in (1) was done during the inspection; coverage of wastes in (2) was underway.

7) Brush/Yard waste processing and homeowner bin stations are maintained.
Observer:  Ed Class



Person Interviewed:  Gerald Scanlan

